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We wish you a merry Christmas and a happy New Year! 

My dear friends, 

Do it like God: Become (hu)man! It is indeed not easy to be a (hu)man. Our 

human weaknesses impede our humanity, because where humans are they are 

human. Nobody can be more inhumane than man! Man has done everything 

humanly possible in man's living memory to dehumanise mankind. I just hope 

that my pessimistic view of humanity does not make you despise mankind. 

When we as humans talk about being human we are seldom humane. My pun 

about humanity has unfortunately a serious background. There is a lot of truth 

in it and we often complain how inhumane man is to mankind. The Good Lord 

really put himself in a spot, when he became man himself, not because he had 

made a mistake and then wondered where he was. No, God knew exactly how 

godforsaken mankind was and because he had made the masterpiece of his 

creation similar to himself, because he had created himself, the divine love, 

which is identical with God, into man, man only then is really man, when he is 

one with God, who is love. Through lack of love we manoeuvre ourselves into 

being godforsaken and without God man becomes inhumane. Therefore God 

himself became man, to be able to give his divine love to us again, if we 

accept it in the forgiveness of our sins. God himself, being love, is the truly 

humane principle in person, which makes mankind real humans, the crown of 

divine creation. This is why God became man, to make mankind truly 

humane, to restore us as images of God. This is what we celebrate on 

Christmas and this is what I wish us all, that we may become renewed humans 

through our unity with God in love. 

Merry Christmas! 

http://lagleder.net/christmas/xmas99.htm


 

BLESSED GÉRARD'S CARE CENTRE -  

A REALITY!!! 

After the hurly-burly of the third quarter, this last quarter of 1995 may 

seem to have been quiet. But I can assure you that it has been a far 

reaching and vastly impacting period which will have a great effect on 

the lives of our members and the needy in the Mandeni area. The 

biggest and most important decision taken during this period was the 

final resolution to go ahead with the building of Blessed Gérard's Care 

Centre. The tenders were received, opened and the contract awarded. 

The contract price being R1,751,315.77. This was more than originally 

expected and has since escalated even more due to the finding of clay 

where the foundations were to be laid. The engineer's design has added 

an extra R100,000.00 to the price of the building. Despite all these 

obstacles the building is in progress and the cut- and-fill process is 

almost complete. 

I must say it is very exciting to be able to walk around the foundations 

and dream. It is quite a daunting prospect and one wonders how it will 

all work? The whole concept of the care centre can only work if YOU, 

the members, help. It is going to take many hours of further planning, 

decision making and implementation to get it running. Of course the 

fund raising will be an on-going task. We therefore appeal to you, our 

active members and those who would like to become active, to come 

forward and give us your ideas, advice and help in any way you can. 

Please do not be shy - if everyone does just a little, it will add up to a 

great amount. A good example of this is the membership fees. Although 

the membership fees are not enough individually to run our 

organisation, when they are all paid into the bank, they add up to a 

substantial amount and certainly go a long way in helping with the 

financing of many of our projects. Thank you and keep up the good 

work! We are of course still looking for new members, if you know of 

anyone who would like to join, please encourage them. 

http://bbg.org.za/carecentre/index.htm


ATTENTION ALL VOLUNTEERS: The Malteser-Hilfsdienst in 

Munich have very generously offered to sponsor a tutor from the Irish 

Order of Malta for our home nursing educators. We are trying to 

arrange for this lady to come to Mandeni early in the new year. Those 

who volunteered to be trained as educators should be ready to attend 

this course of lectures. Immediately the details have been finalised we 

will contact you personally. If your name has not been put forward as 

an educator and you would like to take part in these very informative 

lectures, please contact the office or one of the executive to find out 

more details. 

 

Blessed Gérard's Pre-primary School & 

Crèche 

THE FIRST "GRADUATION" 

In our last news letter, you read about the official opening of Blessed 

Gérard's Pre-primary school & Crèche and were introduced to many of 

our supporters, donors and Miss Veronica Mthethwa, the teacher. Now 

in this newsletter you will read about the results of all the hard work. 

5th December, 1995 saw the "graduation" of our first six children who 

leave our school this year. They are Thandeka Mathaba, Njabulo 

Mathaba, Nokukhanya Mthethwa, Mbali Shange, Sandile Khumalo and 

Sindiswa Malishe. We wish them God's blessing as they continue their 

education in junior school. May He guide them and protect them. 

 

  

http://smom.org.za/mhd.htm
http://smom.org.za/goto.htm
http://bbg.org.za/carecentre/creche/index.htm
http://bbg.org.za/carecentre/creche/index.htm


FRIENDSHIP ABOUNDS 

by Yvonne Renaud Where has this year gone? Here we are at the end of 

another exciting and interesting year. Our members in this club have been 

entertained and many friendships have been forged. Through the hospitality of 

many local people we have had many informative and fun filled outings and 

meetings. One highlight was the visit to the Amatikulu Fish Hatchery. We 

were given a detailed rundown of how the fish are spawned, hatched and 

raised. I do not think any of us realised what a specialised job this is. Jenny 

Kirkland demonstrated how hats and mats are made from plastic carrier bags, 

by people who are unemployed. These items are then sold and so they are able 

to support themselves. Margaret Hiza won the most original hat prize at our 

"Spring hat parade". Margaret's daughter Dr. Hiza our local veterinarian 

brought her Weimaraner "Lothy" along with her when she spoke to us about 

pet care. Other members gave demonstrations on baking, knitting, crocheting, 

calinetics and aroma therapy. Of course bingo is an all-time favourite and it 

was difficult to get our members to stop. Thanks to Joyce Buss for taking on 

the job of the caller. Granny Hawthorn suggested that all the members should 

utilise their time by making articles for sale during the year. This was a 

resounding success and a total of R1593.00 was raised for Blessed Gérard's 

Care Centre. A special thank you to Granny Hawthorn and all the people who 

contributed. I am sure many of you have received the Christmas cards which 

were recycled by our members. This was another stout effort by all to raise 

funds. Although some members left Mandeni, our numbers have remained 

fairly constant. Hopefully we will recruit new members in the new year. 1995 

ended on a high with our end of year party. What a spread we had!!! A special 

thank you to all who helped with this day and last but not least "thank you" to 

all our helpers and hosts and those who supplied transport for all the meetings. 

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, 24th January, 1996. 

A LETTER to the President: I am privileged to be one of the "recycled 

teenagers" of the friendship club, here I have found so much fellowship, 

kindness and caring. I have great joy helping to raise funds for Blessed 

Gérard's Care Centre, which is much needed in Mandeni. Hoping, with God's 

help, others and myself will be able to make this dream become a reality. 

Yours sincerely, M. J. Hawthorn (Granny) 

 

http://bbg.org.za/carecentre/seniors/index.htm


A TRUE STORY 

by Nokuthula Thabethe One very hot Zululand Saturday morning, sitting 

under a tree trying to cool off and rest her weary legs, was an old lady. She 

had been shopping for her many children and grandchildren. She only had a 

few Rand and I am sure she was contemplating how she was going to stretch 

the little food she had bought far enough to keep hunger under control. There 

was a friendly young face. A young girl with a small baby, also looking for a 

cool place, sat down beside her in the shade. She began to chat. The old lady 

and the young girl become quite friendly. Suddenly the young girl 

remembered that she had not bought food for her baby. She asked the old lady 

if she would look after her daughter while she made her way through the 

throngs of people. She really did not want to take the baby back into the very 

hot shop. The old lady was in no hurry and was quite happy to wait for the 

young girl to return. She waited.... and she waited. Finally the shops were 

closed and the mother of the beautiful baby girl had not returned. It dawned on 

the old lady that this infant had been abandoned into her care. She went to the 

police to report the incident and then took the baby home to her already large 

family to feed and care for her. The baby did not gain as much weight as she 

should have and seemed to be constantly ill. The old lady took her to the local 

clinic. The baby seemed to be undernourished and therefore they referred her 

to our feeding scheme. The baby was examined and proved to be HIV 

positive. The Brotherhood of Blessed Gérard continued to support the old lady 

not only with food, but with advice and encouragement - until the unfortunate 

death of the baby. This is surely an example of Christ's love, shown through 

the old lady. The Malnutrition Clinic has been operational since 1992, giving 

milk and porridge to malnourished babies. Presently we are monitoring 33 

babies, including 7 pairs of twins. We hold a clinic every fortnight. Each baby 

is given 2 packets of milk and two packets of porridge. They are weighed each 

month and examined for any possible medical problems. The mothers are 

advised to continue breast feeding as long as possible; the correct way of 

preparing the feeds; the right age to start solids, (stressing the importance of a 

balanced meal). The mothers are also encouraged to take their children to the 

local clinic for immunisation against Polio, diphtheria, whooping cough, 

tetanus, measles and Hepatitis B. Babies who have problems other than 

feeding are referred to the appropriate services. e.g. people with social 

problems are sent to the social workers. 

 

http://bbg.org.za/carecentre/malnutrition/index.htm


INTERNATIONAL AIDS DAY 

1st December, 1995 was international AIDS day. We, the Brotherhood 

of Blessed Gérard, through the auspices of Dr. Thabethe tried to make 

the local community aware of the dangers of becoming infected with 

the H.I.V. virus. This was done through a pamphlet, written in both 

Zulu and English, being handed out at the schools, shops and in the 

mail boxes. Posters have been given to the local industry to put on their 

notice boards. We appeal to all our members to spread the word about 

this terrible disease and not to be frightened to talk openly about the 

dangers.  

 

BIRTHDAYS: 

We wish a blessed and very happy birthday 

to  

 Mrs. Hilda Goodwin on her 75th  

 Mrs. Anna Thusi on her 70th  

 Hochw. Herrn Hanspeter Schlosser 

on his 60th  

 Herrn Helmut Obländer on his 50th  

 Mr. Geoff Kalkwarf on his 50th  

 Mr. James Nxumalo on his 40th  

 Mrs. Ingrid Getkate on her 40th  

 Hochw. Herrn Konstantin Spiegelfeld on his 40th  

 Herrn Alfons Stangl on his 30th 

GOOD WISHES: 

To Ricardo De Stefano who returned to Italy from South Africa and to 

Ferdi Rouillon who went to the Seychelles.. 

  

http://bbg.org.za/carecentre/aids/education.htm


GET WELL: 

To Mrs. Patricia Thompson recovering from surgery on her foot, to 

Mrs. Kath Cowie who broke her ankle and to Miss Samantha Geswindt 

who has recently had surgery to both her feet. 

WELCOME to all our new members:  

Miss Tanzin Ann Van Moerkerken, Mrs Zibuyisile Rosemary Sibiya, 

Herrn Helmut Görg, Herrn Hannes Reschke, Frau Gertrud Rust, Frau 

Christine zu Löwenstein, Herrn Eberhard Boltz, Mr Jody Thomas 

Geswindt, I.H. Johanna Freifrau von Aretin, Frau Caroline Cochran, 

Mr. James Emmanuel Nxumalo, Mrs. Gail Slatter, Mr. Lucas 

Bhekuyise Mgenge, H.H. StR. Michael Bauer, Mr. Velenkosini Richard 

Mdluli, Herrn Helmut Hartmann, Mr. Sibonakaliso Petros Thabethe, 

Miss Nelisiwe Theodora Thabethe, Herrn Günter Gsottberger, Frau 

Centa Honig, Herrn Werner Honig, Herrn Wilhelm Bader, Frau Anna 

Knecht, Herrn Hermann Knecht, Frau Antoinette Keßler, Herrn Johann 

Christoph, Frau Helga Bohlender, Herrn Michael Seifert, Frau Brigitta 

Seifert, Mrs Avis Doreen Barth, Miss Shannon Seba, Mr Ray Mary 

Lagleder Sr., Herrn Andreas Lichtenstern, Familie Ludwig 

Hausmanninger, Frau Dr. Brigitte Riek, Frau Helga Scheurer, Herrn 

Bastian Scheurer, Herrn Dr. Robert Knöpfle, Herrn Anton Kruck. 

 

PS: A special Thank you to Clare Kalkwarf, Yvonne Renaud, 

Nokuthula Thabethe and Caroline Beaumont for compiling this 

newsletter! 

 

http://bbg.org.za/hr/members/Kalkwarf/index.htm

